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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF VETERINARY MEDICINE
MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Tuesday, September 11, 2007 at 1:00 p.m.
PLACE:
841 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware- Insurance Commission Bldg Conference Room
MINUTES APPROVED:
November 13, 2007
MEMBERS PRESENT   
Erin Vicari, VMD, President 
Kimberly S. Vincent, Vice-President, Public Member
Lynn Nellius, LVT

Lena Corder, Public Member
Jeff Booth, VMD
MEMBERS ABSENT  

Craig Metzner, DVM

DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL PRESENT

Barbara Gadbois, Deputy Attorney General
Jennifer Myer, Administrative Specialist II

CALL TO ORDER

Dr. Vicari called the meeting to order at 1:06 p.m.  
REVIEW OF MINUTES

The board reviewed the minutes of the August 14, 2007 meeting. Dr. Vicari made a motion, seconded by Ms. Nellius to approve the minutes. The motion was unanimously carried.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Tabled Applications
Dr. Vicari made a motion, seconded by Ms. Vincent, to approve Eric Walsh for veterinarian licensure. The motion was unanimously carried.

Approve Applicants with Contingencies

Holly Mason was approved for veterinarian licensure at the 8/14/07 meeting pending receipt of proper notary signature. The signature was received and Dr. Mason was issued a license on 8/27/07.

Stephanie Davies was approved for veterinary technician licensure at the 8/14/07 meeting pending receipt of transcripts. Transcripts were received and Ms. Davies was issued a license on 8/23/07.
NEW BUSINESS

Review of Applications for Veterinarian Licensure by Reciprocity

Dr. Vicari made a motion, seconded by Ms. Vincent, to approve the following persons for veterinarian licensure by reciprocity:

Laci Nash

Mary Griffin
The motion was unanimously carried.

Ms. Nellius made a motion, seconded by Ms. Corder, to approve Jennifer Smedley for veterinarian licensure by reciprocity.

Review of Applications for Veterinary Technician Licensure by Reciprocity 
Dr. Vicari made a motion, seconded by Ms. Vincent, to approve Teresa Bradley for veterinary technician licensure. The motion was unanimously carried.

Approval of Applications for the VTNE

Dr. Vicari made a motion, seconded by Ms. Vincent, to approve Kathleen Graham to sit for the Veterinary Technician National Examination. The motion was unanimously carried.

Ms. Nellius made a motion, seconded by Ms. Corder, to approve Gina DeAngelo and Wendy Hart to sit for the Veterinary Technician National Examination. The motion was unanimously carried.

Complaints Assigned
Complaint #28-03-07 was assigned to Dr. Metzner.

Complaint #28-04-07 was assigned to Ms. Vincent.

Complaint #28-05-07 was assigned to Dr. Vicari.

Complaint #28-06-07 was assigned to Dr. Booth.

Approval of Continuing Education Courses

Dr. Vicari made a motion, seconded by Dr. Booth, to approve the following continuing education courses:
1. Lums Pond Animal Hospital- Medicine Review Group: Upper and Lower Urinary Tract Diseases 1.0 CE hour per session


2. Chesapeake Veterinary Referral Center- 9th Annual CVRC Fall Conference- 6.0 CE hours

The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Submitted Continuing Education Activities

The agenda was amended to include the continuing education submission of Dr. Reynell Andrews.

Dr. Booth made a motion, seconded by Ms. Nellius, to approve the continuing education of Dr. Paul Mallonee. The motion was unanimously carried.

Dr. Vicari made a motion, seconded by Dr. Booth, to approve the continuing education of Dr. Reynell Andrews. The motion was unanimously carried.
Both licensees will have their licenses unsuspended.

Meeting Dates for 2008

Dr. Vicari made a motion, seconded by Dr. Booth, to tentatively schedule meeting the seconded Tuesday of each month at 1:00 pm except for the months of May and December. The motion was unanimously carried. The following is a list of dates for 2008:
January 8, February 12, March 11, April 8, June 10, July 8, August 12, September 9, October 14, November 11.

The November meeting will be changed due to the Elections
Other Business Before the Board 
DPR Restructure
Ms. Myer informed the Board of the changes taking place within the Division of Professional Regulation. Each Board within the Division of Professional Regulation was assigned to a team of administrative specialists who will divide the work of each board among them, rather than all of the board work being completed by one administrative specialist. The Veterinary Medicine Board was assigned to a team that Ms. Myer is not associated with., Therefore, Ms. Myer will no longer be the administrative specialist to the Board.

The Board expressed concern with the restructure. The main focus was on training and communication between team members. Ms. Myer informed the Board of the Division of Professional Regulation’s extensive training schedule for September and assured them that their concerns would be brought to Division Director, Mr. Collins.
Public Comment
There was no public comment. 
Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, October 9, 2007 at 1:00 p.m. 
Adjournment

There being no further business, Dr. Vicari made a motion, seconded by Ms. Nellius to adjourn the meeting. The motion was unanimously carried. The meeting adjourned at 2:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
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Jennifer L Myer
Administrative Specialist II






